
Good Afternoon Dr. DuCharme, 
 
On behalf of the Interagency Workgroup overseeing the Private Non-Medical Institution 
(PNMI) Program, I am forwarding the Random Moment Time Study (RMTS) 
performance results for your PNMI program.   
 
As specified in your contract with DCF and /or your PNMI Provider Agreement, you are 
required to effectively implement the RMTS in support of the state of Connecticut's 
efforts to maximize federal Medicaid reimbursements. 
 
The compliance ratings for your program follow: 
 
SFY 2013  

Program Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 
 7/1/12-9/30/12 10/1/12-12/31/12 1/1/13-3/31/13 4/1/13-6/30/13 

The Learning 
Clinic RTC 96.15% 92.90% 98.82% 98.44% 

 
The Learning Clinic residential treatment center has met the minimum requirement for 
compliance for SFY 2013.  We congratulate you on your success and look forward to 
your continuing efforts! 
 
Please be advised that beginning in January 2014, we will issue your compliance 
results quarterly. Any program that has a compliance rating below 85% for any quarter 
(including the quarter currently underway) may be subject to a plan of correction. 
 
Thank You, 
 
Dan Panchura 
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Susan Hamel, DCF Director of Revenue Enhancement 
Arnold Trasente, DCF Consulting Psychologist 
Paul Piccione, DSS Consulting Psychologist 
Sandra Ferreira, DCF Health Program Associate 
Richard Wysocki, DSS Principal Cost Analyst 
Chris Donelan, DCF Principal Cost Analyst 
Dan Panchura, Children's Services Consultant 


